Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:30 AM
June 16, 2022
PRESENT: Payne Williams, Arlene Gould, Laura Lyles, Gayle Howell, Mayor Ronnie Williams, Terri Cunningham, John Richmond, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Jill Leo
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Eddie Norris, KTBS
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the May 19, 2022 Full Commission Meeting. Arlene Gould made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 21, 2022 Full Commission Minutes, 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Payne Williams, Our balance as of May 31, 2022 is $38,073.19. Check register for May is $2,785.00. Gayle Howell made a motion to approve the May 31, 2022 financial statement. 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes.

Payne Williams discussed the 2022-2023 budget. He stated the budget will be the same as 2021-2022 We can amend the budget in the future if there are any changes. Arlene Gould made a motion to approve the 2022-2023 budget as presented, Terri Cunningham 2nd. All approve, motion passes.
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Arlene Gould gave a report for the Tourist Commission. This weekend is Juneteenth, fireworks on Saturday. The LASHOF weekend is next weekend, the Rockin Riverfest is next Friday with fireworks. John Richmond wants to encourage the commission and community to support all of the LASHOF weekend. Thursday's event needs your support, please come out.
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. The next three weekend in a row we will have fireworks. The summer reading program will begin on June 9 – end of July (every other Thursday), June 17- 18 a Juneteenth event on the riverbank. The next weekend is LASHOF weekend, fireworks Friday around 9:15 pm. Then July 2nd will be Celebration on the Cane with live music and fireworks and food vendors. Farmers Market will continue through July 23.
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. They received a grant from the National Park Service Rivers Trails Conservation Assistance Program. The grant they wrote to develop a comprehensive outdoor recreation plan for Natchitoches and Cane River National Heritage Area region. They will have technical assistance and NPS representatives in the fall. They held a kickoff meeting with some of the key stakeholders and they took them around the city and down river to show them potential projects that are in the works. They also showed them the potential for other connection points to connect all of their assets. 
Terri Cunningham gave a report for NHF. They are working on the Roque House. October 7th will be the cemetery tour. Christmas Tour of Homes will be December 8-10, 15-17. On Thursday night it will be a little different, it is going to be a walking tour, starting at the NHF office with cocktails. They will walk about 2 miles. Friday will be Miracle of Poete Street. Saturday will be public houses on the tour.  
Gayle Howell gave a report for APHN. They will have the Melrose Fall Festival around the 3rd weekend in October. They are in the planning stages of doing a down river tour the second weekend in October. So far they have Melrose, Oakland, Cherokee, and St. Augustine Catholic Church. 
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Chamber. The LYPC is on July 15 from 8 am – 3pm and a social the night before. They will be starting next year’s chamber membership booklet soon.
Eddie Norris with KTBS did not have a report.

Juanice Gray with the Natchitoches Times did not have a report.

Mayor Ronnie Williams gave a report. Juneteenth celebrations will kickoff tomorrow morning at the Break House Nakatosh at 9 am. Then at 10 am at Natchitoches Junior High will be a basketball jamboree kickoff for the summer basketball season. A celebrity basketball game will be tomorrow afternoon. Saturday evening will start around 5pm on the riverbank including food trucks, inflatables, live music and ending with fireworks. Bike Sunday is June 5th at 8 am, 3 mile bike ride starting at Watson Library parking lot. The first 100 who register will get a free tshirt. 
John Richmond, Parish President, did not have a report.

Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2022 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.

Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. 

